
What spectacular weather in South 
East Queensland at present!  Some 
exciting news to report – at the June 
meeting the Management Committee 
approved the purchase of a new Scan 
Pro – as many who visit the premises 
are aware, the old machine has not 
operated well for some time and has 
caused a good deal of frustration 
for many GSQ members.  The new 
machine has been ordered – has 
to come from USA – we’re hoping 
it’s up and running by the time the 
August eNews hits the “ News Stands.” 
Another decision from the latest 
Management Committee concerns 
the Acknowledgement of Country 
statement which is to be adopted  
across a number of forums – in 
Generation and as part of meetings, 
whether they be face to face or via 
Zoom.  All those who will be required 
to implement this change will be 
advised.

GSQ’s first Bunnings Barbecue for some 
time is to be conducted this coming 
Saturday, 2 July.  This will be a major 
fundraising event for GSQ.  Currently, 
more helpers are needed for the 
11.00am – 2.00pm time slot.  If able to 
assist, please contact Convenor, Bob 
Dean by emailing him at  
bd@gsq.org.au. There is also a 
possibility that GSQ may have a 
Display Stand at this year’s Mt Gravatt 
Show being held on Saturday 23 and 
Sunday 24 July.  Keep the date in 
mind.  We’ll call for volunteers once our 
participation is confirmed.

Currently, a Review of the Public 
Records Act is being undertaken.  GSQ 
will be part of this review through 
my attendance at meetings and 
participation in a survey.  Members will 
be provided with further information 
as it becomes available.

A Committee 
is working to 
make this year’s 
Open Day a very 
good one.  Have 
you marked 
Saturday 27 
August on your calendar as a day to go 
to GSQ??  As well as the usual Displays 
by the State Library of Queensland, 
the National and State Archives and 
our wonderful Special Interest Groups, 
(SIGs) we’re planning to have short 
talks on various aspects of family 
history research. Research Assistants 
will be available to assist you with 
solving some of your Family History 
puzzles.  On that day the Quilt Raffle 
is to be drawn – this Quilt has been 
made by Gail Dean and is an absolutely 
beautiful and valuable piece of work.  
Tickets are on sale now on our website 
and at GSQ and will be sold at Open 
Day itself, with Tickets priced at $2.00 
each.

Helen Veivers, President

Welcome to July eNews
A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

July 2022

GSQ eNews
Issue 187 

Genealogical Society of Queensland

Open Day Raffle 
Beautiful Handcrafted Queen Size Quilt 

Hanging Gardens Design
Drawn at 1:00 PM 27 August 2022 

at 25 Stackpole Street, Wishart 4122

Tickets $2 each - Get tickets HERE
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Exciting News
Our GSQ Wednesday Morning Zoom 
Group is pleased to announce that 
GSQ Members will soon have access 
to the online section of the Society of 
Genealogists (UK) collection thanks 
to their sponsoring GSQ as a member. 
This will be available on our GSQ 
computers in the rooms at Wishart 
and the licence is for one user at a 
time, similar to some of our other paid 
subscriptions.

In order to assist members in how to 
use the Society catalogue and access 
their extensive online collection, a 
presentation has been set up which 
will be free and available for GSQ 
Members (only) at 7pm on Thursday 
22 July 2022 AEST. The session will 
be presented live by well-known 
genealogist Else Churchill.

Committee 
SNippets 
Points from June 
Management 
Committee:
•	 Scanpro2500 to be 

purchased;

•	 6 monthly meetings to 
be conducted with SIG 
Convenors in September 
and March each year;

•	 GSQ to have input into 
Public Records Act;

•	 Planning for Open Day on 
27 August underway;

•	 Acknowledgement of 
Country to be included 
across number of GSQ 
forums.

GSQ Notices

GSQ has entered into a fundraising 
arrangement with CONTAINERS FOR 
CHANGE  that every member can 
participate in. 

By collecting your recyclable 
containers, glass or plastic bottles, 
poppers and /or cans and recycling 
them the funds can be credited to 
GSQ fund raising account. GSQ has 
set a target of $7,029 to purchase a 
MaxiHub. This requires us, collectively, 
to return 70,290 containers.

Containers can either be taken to a 
recycling depot see https://www.
containersforchange.com.au/qld/
where-to-return  for details of your 
closest depot 

OR arrange for a home collection see

 https://www.containersforchange.
com.au/qld/container-collect for 
details.

You can copy these details into your 
phone. Look out in eNews for monthly 
updates.

GSQ’s Scheme ID is: C10659195

https://member.containersforchange.
com.au/sites/member/files/m/MXBIZ
1dQRnJrM0Z5bS9LTHJHNGZvdz09.png

Containers for Change - We Need You!

Stories about the EKKA …
The Registry of Births, Deaths and 
Marriages (RBDM) are currently 
planning our next Family History 
bulletin and would like to invite GSQ 
members to submit an article. 

This theme will be all things Ekka. 
We are looking for stories that take 
us on a journey of the times around 
the Ekka and/or during the Ekka, how 

the Ekka may have changed a life, or 
alternatively even an interesting story 
of a time around Ekka time where 
something went right/wrong or 
unexpectedly! Please note, there will 
be a 500 word limit in the article. 

Would you please email your 
submissions to bdmmarketing@justice.
qld.gov.au by COB 18 July.
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Upcoming GSQ Education Events

The Genealogical Proof 
Standard: Are your family history 

conclusions acceptable?
July 9 @ 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM AEST 
Presenter: Charlotte Sale 
Cast: Members $20 Non-members $30 
Virtual via ZOOM
As family historians we want the information and stories 
we gather and the conclusions that we draw to reflect 
historical reality as closely as possible, otherwise our 
precious research is likely to be more fiction than fact. Learn 
how the Genealogical Proof Standard (GPS) can help ensure 
your family history is trustworthy and longstanding. Find 
out about the supporting standards, a set of sensible and 
practical guidelines for the processes we use in genealogy.  
BOOK HERE

Researching the Tail End of England: 
Cornwall, Devon, Somerset & Dorset

July 16 @ 9:00 AM – 11:00 AM AEST 
Presenter: Shauna Hicks 
Cast: Members $20 Non-members $30 
Virtual via ZOOM
This presentation looks at resources for these counties, with 
the focus on what’s available online. Examples from the 
speaker’s own family history will be used to demonstrate 
what can be located. There will be an opportunity for a Q & A 
with Shauna. BOOK HERE

GSQ Scanning Workshop
August 6 @ 9:00 AM – 11:00 AM AEST 
Presenter: Ailsa Corlett 
Cast: Members ONLY – $15 
Hands-on workshop – 6 people ONLY
The Epson scanner will scan 3 strips of 35mm colour or black 
& white negatives; 12 slides; 120mm size negative film; 3½ x 
4½ glass plate or film; plus up to A4 size photographs.

The Fujitsu A4 Document Scanner makes it easy to scan up 
to 10 pages at one time.

The Lightbox is fun and very easy to make good copies of 
negatives or slides just using a Free/ payable App on your 
mobile phone. Also good for just seeing if that negative is 
going to be worthwhile to scan or not. BOOK HERE

Pictorial Power: finding and using images
August 13 @ 9:00 AM - 11:00 AM 
Presenter: Stephanie Ryan 
Cost: Members $20.00 Non-members $30.00 
Virtual via ZOOM
In recent years there has been a sharp increase in what 
is available digitally. This includes documents, maps and 
photographs of people, places, objects and events which can 
bring a history or a story to life and into immediate focus. 
This presentation will look at what is available and where, 
and what needs to be considered in using this material. 
BOOK HERE

Record of Daily LIfe in Ireland
August 23 @ 7:00 PM – 9:00 PM AEST 
Presenter: Chris Paton 
Cast: Members $20 Non-members $30 
Virtual via ZOOM
Going beyond the basic resources that we can use to 
establish the genealogy of our Irish families, additional 
record sets exist that document their role and status in 
society, and often their fate.

In this session Irish Genealogist Chris Paton will look at the 
resources that can place our families in context, including, 
for example, freeholders lists and absent voters lists, the 
administration of the poor law and the role of the poorhouse 
in Ireland, and education records. BOOK HERE

A Gift that keeps on Giving: NSW 
State Archives Resources at SLQ

September 17 @ 9:00 AM – 11:00 AM AEST 
Presenter: Jennifer Harrison 
Cast: Members $20 Non-members $30 
Virtual via ZOOM
Many researchers are aware of the SLQ’s one-page listing of 
their holdings of material housed at the New South Wales 
State Archives.  While this useful document enumerates 
the film numbers, any indication of their contents must be 
gleaned from various NSWSA guides, in books, on fiche, CDs 
or on-line sites.  As a ‘shut-down years’ project, a much more 
comprehensive descriptive list has been compiled by this 
inveterate library-hound.  BOOK HERE
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$1.3M

Life in Victorian Britain Seminar

24 Sept 
9:15am - 5:00pm

 AEST
via ZOOM

Janet Few. - Madness, Mania and Melancholia: life in the Victorian 
asylum. (Recorded)

Charlotte Sale - Religion in Victorian Britain.  (Live + recorded)

Ian Waller - Canals, Railways and Trams of the Victorian Era. (Recorded)

Maggie Gaffney - Schooling the Victorians. (Live + recorded)

Sue Swalwell - The Good, The Bad and The Ugly. The story of one family 
living under the laws of Queen Victoria. (Recorded)

Susannah Coster - Family history and the busy world of the 19th 
century British Post Office. (Recorded)

Live Q&A with all speakers

Early Bird Price if booked  
by 31 August 2022: 

GSQ/QFHS Members $50 
Non-members $65 

 Price from 1 September 2022:

GSQ/QFHS Members $60 
Non-members $75

Book online at: www.gsq.org.au/events

Payment may be made by:  
Credit card (online, by phoning GSQ  
07 3349 6072 or at GSQ) 
Cash (at GSQ) 
Bank transfer (note  
details at time of ordering) OR 
Cheque by post:  
GSQ, PO Box 1467, Carindale, QLD 4152

Program Bookings & payment
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Special Interest Groups

Subject to the restrictions regarding the Covid-19 situation, some interest groups will 
be holding their meetings at GSQ. There is a limit of 20 people attending the groups. 

Some groups are conducting virtual meetings through the use of the ZOOM platform.  

Convict Connections Group Family History Technology Group

DNA Group

Military Interest Group

English/Irish Group

German Group

The English/ Irish Group will meet on Sunday 7 August at 
Stackpole Street from 10:00 AM.

The group met Sunday 5th June at GSQ’s premises at Wishart. 
It was well attended with nine people present. The group 
decided we would like to have the meetings on an informal 
basis.

We thought future meetings should have the convenor 
presenting a list of new records relevant to Irish English 
research along with a member making a presentation on a 
county. First off at the August meeting Kim Davis is going 
to do a presentation on Ireland’s County Limerick. The idea 
then will be that the meeting following (October) will feature 
an English county.

We then discussed member Bob Thompson ancestor William 
Thompson of County Cork. Bob didn’t know much about 
William’s Cork history, but we were able to give Bob some 
suggestions that may help. If members would like to discuss 
a problem ancestor and intend to be at the August meeting, 
please email the convenor (Kim Davis) at irisheng@gsq.org.
au with the details and I’ll forward that information to the 
members before the meeting.

The September meeting will be Sunday August 7th with 
the doors opening at about 9.30am and the meeting 
commencing at 10.00am. The doors will remain open till 
2.30pm for member research.

The meeting that was to be held at the GSQ premises on 
the 24th July 2022 is not going ahead at GSQ.

 It was decided yesterday at the May meeting that the 
following will happen: the German Group would have some 
cultural enhancement and go to the German Club at 416 
Vulture Road South Brisbane for lunch on the 24th July 
2022, Interested people should contact Lesley Roebig at 
germangroup@gsq.org.au.

The last meeting of the DNA SIG was held Sunday 26th 
June. This meeting we had presentations designed to help 
beginner DNA researchers with their DNA results. Ailsa 
Corlett presented “Ok, I have my Results – Now What!!”, Judy 
Lofthouse presented on Dana Leeds Method and Greg Carlill 
presented on WATO. There were 26 attending and lots of 
questions and help provided. 

The next DNA Clinic is  31st  August. If you need help with 
your DNA research email Judy Lofthouse at dna@gsq.org.
au for an appointment with a suitable person. Also, if you’re 
interested in learning more about DNA research email the 
same email for an invitation to our July meeting.

The Family History Technology Group will meet on 
Sunday 10 July via Zoom, this will be legacy meeting.

The FHTech SIG has now established itself and we are 
having sessions alternately between FTM and Legacy. The 
sessions are interesting and provide a forum for people to 
seek help and solve issues foreign to them. The sessions are 
collaborative and so far many of the participants have picked 
up hints and “how tos”. There is never only one solution for 
a scenario and many people are finding other ways that are 
helpful to them. 

Please feel free to join us. Email Graeme Moulton at fhtech@
gsq.org.au . The next FHTech SIG session is 10th July via 
Zoom starting at 10:00 am for 2 hours. It is for Legacy users

The next meeting of the Military Research Group was due 
to take place on Sunday the 10th July 2022 at 12.30 pm. 
However, due to the lack of interest by GSQ members the 
Military Research Group will cease conducting meetings.

As the Military Research Group is a networking group that 
can help members discover information about military 
records for members interested in all conflicts in all eras, we 
will change our method of operation.

If you have a military ancestor and you have some questions 
regarding the conflict or units they may have served in or 
questions about the person themselves, you can contact the 
group convenor on militarygroup@gsq.org.au for one-on-
one assistance.

If interest in the Military Research Group changes in the 
future, we will revert to our previous meeting system.

The next meeting for Convict Connections is on Sunday 
14 August at Stackpole Street.
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Scandinavian Group Scottish Group

Writing Group

Special Interest Groups

GSQ in your local BCC library
GSQ presents topics at your local Brisbane City Council Libraries These presentations are free but you need to book at the 
library. The Council pays GSQ a fee for presentations so tell you friends about them as Council monitors the popularity of the 
presentations and decides how many will be offered.

Library		  Topic				    When				   Time		         Booking

Sunnybank Hills	 Family History in action		          Wednesday July 20		    1:30pm – 3:30pm		  3407 0571

Everton Park	 Populate or Perish: 20th century	       
                                     migration to Australia		          Saturday August 13		    10:00am – 12 noon		  3403 7400

Inala		  Dating old photos & how to 
		  care for them			           Saturday Sept 10		    10:30am – 12 :30pm		  3403 2205	
 

The next meeting is on Sunday 21 August via Zoom. 

The Writing Group met on 22 June and read some interesting 
stories about how the weather impacted on our ancestors, 
and even our own lives. We read about cyclones, floods, 
lightning, fog and more. Australia certainly experiences 
some extremes. 

Our next meeting is scheduled for 21 August and details will 
be in the August newsletter. Contact Pauline on pstirland@
hotmail.com or writing@gsq.org.au if you would like to learn 
more. 

Our program of talks for the remainder of this year, will be as 
follows:

3 July:		  Angus County Records 
4 September	 Guest Speaker (topic to be advised) 
6 November:	 Tricks for Using Scotland’s People

Over 100 booklets have arrived and are now available on the 
library shelves at GSQ for you to look through. These are in 
relation to the Lanarkshire County in Scotland and consist 
of Monumental Inscriptions; School Registers, and burial/
mortcloth records.

To contact Alistair,  email him on  scotgroup@gsq.org.au 

The next meeting is  on 17 July.  At this meeting of the 
Scandinavian Group we will talk about the latest news from 
the Scandinavian archives and internet pages.

Our meetings usually start at 12:30 pm except the May 
meeting which is always at 2:30 pm, because it coincides 
with the celebration of Norway’s National Day.

We have an email group for people interested in hearing 
about our meetings and other news of interest.  Email 
Steinar if you would like to be in the group. 
scangroup@gsq.org.au 

Monday Morning Natters is on Monday July 4 @10am       
(by Zoom)

It is American Independence day today. Did any of your family 
members go to the US? What made them go and what did 
they make of their lives there. If you think you don’t have any 
relatives that went there look again as a lot of families had at 
least one family member go to the US. Has DNA turned up 
US relatives you didn’t know you had? Come along to tell us 
what you found.

Monday Morning Natters
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GSQ  ZOOM Meetings

Research Support and Chat for GSQ Members Only 
1st & 3rd Wednesdays of each month starting at 11:00 AM AEST

Our Wednesday morning Zoom group meeting on 1 June 
‘Topic’ gathering featured Sharyn Merkley who presented a 
PowerPoint on GSQ’s mysterious Unrelated Certificates and 
the treasures to be found in this under-utilised collection. 
This collection has many copies of certificates from all over 
the world which have been donated by GSQ members, 
following the presentation attendees were asked how many 
had utilised the collection as there are thousands of indexed 
entries, it certainly is worthwhile logging into MyGSQ 
and checking out some of your surnames of interest. The 
following meeting on 15th we broke up into smaller teams 
to work on solving a very early Hunter region baptism. 

Whilst not finding the person, we did locate a sibling and 
a link to many of the local parish registers which Sharyn is 
following up.

 Our meetings are on the 1st and also the 
3rd Wednesday of each month at 11am and usually go 
for about 90 minutes. Anyone is welcome to join us by 
emailing wedmorningzoom@gsq.org.au and ask to go onto 
the mailing list.  

We have had a great time in the last month with looking 
at various occupations held by either women or men 
over time. It was amazing what everyone’s parents, 
grandparents etc did, let alone our Ancestors. Lots of trades 
like tailors; weavers; blacksmiths as well as for the ladies 
boarding house keepers; laundry workers; and dressmakers 
were very popular. We have also been going through some 
research problems that our regulars have. Sorting out just 
what a person’s name really was even though family stories 
have him slightly different, all other records just had him 

with the one name. Monday we are going to be looking at 
some German immigration records to see if we can locate 
the arrival of a lady whose surname can and was spelt 
many ways.
Lots to do and talk about via our Monday morning zooms. 
Each week at 11am apart from the 1st Monday of the 
month. Come and join Ailsa and Helen. Email mtzoom@
gsq.org.au for us to send you the link.

Monday Morning ZOOM  for GSQ members only, 
starting at 11:00 AM AEST 

Wednesday Night ZOOM, open to everyone & FREE 
starting @ 7:00 PM AEST 

Get your friends to come along. Remember that the 2nd 
Wednesday and 4th Wednesday  nights of the month are 
free for all to join.  We have discussions about family history 
related topics. 

Wednesday July 13 
More of the Periodic table and this Wednesday it is gold. 
Gold mining brought many people seeking their fortunes 
and helped built some towns. Did you family strike it lucky or 
like many struggled to get a living from gold but turned their 
hands to other jobs needed in the goldfields-magistrates, 
vegie growers, grocery stores, pubs and many others. Did 
gold bring fortune to your family?

Wednesday July 27 
Presenter for this month is author Judith Anderson 
Judith’s Earning a Crust is a unique combination of local, 
cultural, and family history which explores the lives of the 
men and women who worked in the baking trade in the 

regional town of Warwick during the century after the town’s 
establishment in 1861. 
For Judith Anderson as a child, fresh bread was the smell 
of the morning. Born into a family of bakers in Warwick on 
Queensland’s Darling Downs, she lived her first 18 years 
beside the Brown family bakery before pursuing higher 
education and a career which ranged from teaching, health 
education, and journalism to marketing, management, and 
the performing arts.

Get your friends to come along. Remember the Wednesday 
night ZOOMs are FREE and OPEN to anyone to attend. They 
start at 7pm until approx. 9pm. You do need to email us your 
name and email address to be placed on the list. You can 
attend either of the evenings or both. Please email Judy and 
Ailsa on wedpmzoom@gsq.org.au 
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GSQ  Notices

GSQ Facebook Page & GSQ Facebook Group 
GSQ Facebook Page is a public page so you don’t have 
to be a Facebook member to see what we post there. 
Each Monday we publish the GSQ Blog for the week and 
interesting genealogy news and articles from all around the 
world are published on the other days of the week. 

Additionally, the GSQ Education program is published for 
the year, so we post the Events coming up in the next month 
or so. These presentation advertisements always includes 
a ‘Find Tickets’ button which takes you directly to the GSQ 
Events webpage for the particular event.  
Feel free to Like or Follow us and also to leave a comment 
on any of our posts. Contact enquiries to Bobbie Edes 
on facebook@gsq.org.au

GSQFB was set up to provide a Facebook presence where 
GSQ members and non members can interact.  We have had a 
Facebook page for a long time but only recently set up the new 
private group. Only the members of the group can see what 
you post. Here you can ask questions,  and share your genie 
successes and frustrations. No question is too dumb,; someone 
else will be pleased you asked. SIG leaders can post information 
and Library assistants can talk about their favourite resources too. 
It is an interactive space where you will also learn more about the 
resources GSQ has and how to continue your research. Here we 
will continue to build our GSQ community and encourage more 
to join us. You don’t need to be a GSQ member to join the group. 
Do tell your friends about GSQFB but they must apply to join. 
To join the group, sign in to Facebook, use the magnifying glass 
to search for “GSQFB”, and answer THREE questions. To create a 
shortcut to find GSQFB next time you log in to Facebook, on your 
home page you will see the option to “Edit Shortcuts” on the left 
side of your computer. Click this and follow the prompts. 

If you have any questions then please email Rhoda 
at  gsqfbgroup@gsq.org.au

Our GSQ Facebook blogs began June with a story of Finding 
Margaret by Lorri Digney, telling about her long hunt for 
finding an elusive entity, crossed between the wonderful 
family loving young woman and femme de frustration 
whose surname was incorrectly notated from Croake to a 
Keogh. That was followed by Sue Bell tracking down her 
many ancestral family members with the Christian name of 
Marmaduke and finding that sometimes that unusual name 
was a bonus in the hunt. On 20 June we had a story by GSQ 
Blogs Editor, Bobbie Edes of another of the Killyleagh Irvines. 
This time it is telling the tale of Hugh Aitken Irvine, the 
bootmaker and storekeeper extraordinaire who founded a 
well known Wynnum department store. 

Our last blog in June is by our GSQ Patron, Jennifer Harrison 
talking about The Singing Flame: Destruction of public records. 
Beginning with the very sad occurrence 100 years ago when 
the Four Courts building in Dublin was bombed. 

As an add on to that story, our GSQ Facebook Page recently 
published an update of the release late June 2022 of the 
Towards 2022. This is a virtual recreation of the building and 
its records recovered worldwide since the project began a 
couple of years ago. Jennifer also talks about the destruction 
of the Garden Palace in Sydney in 1882 and the many 
records it held, a relatively unknown fact amongst Australian 
genealogists.

Our GSQ blogs are released early on each Monday morning 
and are also published on our GSQ Facebook Page and 
GSQ Facebook Group. This is a direct link to the blogs 
page:  https://gsq-blog.gsq.org.au/

GSQ Blogs 

Research Projects Update
We are trying to create the documents that will ensure the relationship between GSQ Research Group, and our customers is 
clear and unambiguous.  So far in the past few weeks we have had 8 separate projects to research or to complete data entry 
for. Some are from members and there are several commercial projects from England and Scotland. 

We encourage anyone who wishes to help us with researching please let Graeme Moulton know at research@gsq.org.au . 

We do not want all the work to fall on a few people. In time we will develop a package that shows what and how we need to 
present our research findings and we are looking at providing training to researchers who wish to help us when possible.
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Family History News

What’s news – updates from the Genealogy Community ...

FREE Family History Webinars  
from Legacy Family Tree

What is the cost: There is no charge 
to register and view the live webinar. 
However, the recording is available to 
view for the next 7 days - for free! Watch 
it as many times as you would like, 
pausing and taking notes, during the 
free viewing period.

If you cannot make the live event, 
downloads of the recording are just 
$9.95 each or yearly memberships give 
you access to everything.

Some July/August offerings:

Jul 6 – The Madness of ‘Mc’ Surnames by 
Carol Baxter – 10:00 AM AEST

Jul 7 – What’s New at DNA Painter by 
Jonny Perl – 4:00 AM AEST

Jul13 – MyHeritage’s Latest Photo 
Innovations by Tal Erlichman – 4:00 AM 
AEST

Jul 24 – One hour to master your camera 

settings by Jared Hodges – 4:00 AM AEST

Jul 27 – Exploring Your Ethnicities on 
MyHertiage by Gal Zrihen – 4:00 AM AEST

Jul 28 – Is It Possible to Retire From 
Genealogy? by DearMyrtle – 4:00 AM 
AEST

Aug 3 – Finding Mob: Researching 
Indigenous Australian Family History by 
Ben Hollister – 12 noon AEST

Aug 10 - New Records on MyHeritage by 
Mike Mansfield – 4:00 AM AEST

Aug 11 – Need help with grammar and 
punctuation? There’s a tool for that! by 
Cathie Sherwood - 10:00 AM AEST

Aug 17 – Finding Fayette’s Father: 
Autosomal DNA Reveals Misattributed 
Parentage by  Jennifer Zinck, CG – 10:00 
AM AEST

Aug 18 – FamilySearch.org – 5 More Links 
You Have to Try by Devin Ashby – 4:00 AM 
AEST

Legacy Webinars has a brand new 
website available HERE

 The new site is vastly improved and now 
shows webinar times in AEST, so no more 
having to work out the times for the live 
presentations!

A reminder that MyHeritage is 
available at GSQ and from home via 

MyGSQ. 

Beyond 2022: Ireland’s Virtual 
Record Treasury online from 27 June 
2022

Beyond 2022 is an all-island and 
international collaborative research 
project working to create a virtual 
reconstruction of the Public Record 
Office of Ireland, which was destroyed 
in the opening engagement of the Civil 
War on June 30th, 1922. The ‘Record 
Treasury’ at the Public Record Office of 
Ireland stored seven centuries of Irish 
records dating back to the time of the 
Normans. Together with their 5 Core 
Archival Partners and over 40 other 
Participating Institutions in Ireland, 
Britain and the USA, they are working 
to recover what was lost in the fire, 
including digitising the first population 
census of Ireland before the Famine.

On the centenary of the Four Courts 
blaze on 27 June 2022, the Virtual 
Record Treasury of Ireland will be 
launched online. Many millions of 
words from destroyed documents 
will be linked and reassembled from 
copies, transcripts and other records 
scattered among the collections of 
their archival partners. They will bring 
together this rich array of replacement 
items within an immersive 3-D 
reconstruction of the destroyed 
building. For full details, see the 
Beyond 2022 website.

Charles Booth Maps in Colour

The British Library of Political and 
Economic Science has digitised hand-
coloured versions of Charles Booth’s 
London poverty maps online HERE.

TheGenealogist

TheGenealogist has released almost 
60,000 records from the 1851 Dublin 
City Census Index. This new release 
will be a great aid for those researchers 
with ancestors who may have been 
living in Ireland’s Capital City on 30 
March 1851 at the time when the 
census was taken.

Researchers will find the Index to the 
1851 Dublin census to be a wonderful 
tool for anyone searching for people 
in Dublin city in the mid-nineteenth 
century. It provides the names and 
addresses of approximately 59,000 
heads of household and was compiled 
by Dr D A Chart. 
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https://familytreewebinars.com/
https://virtualtreasury.ie/research-programme
https://lse-atom.arkivum.net/uklse-dl1cb01004


Conference News 2022
History in Paradise

AFFHO Family History 
Congress 2022
When: 1 - 4 August 2022
Where: Norfolk Island
Hosted by Norfolk Island Museum

Congress website: https://
affhocongress2022.com/ 

Sharing Shetland
Discover your ancestors’ 
place in Shetland history
When: 22 October 2022
Where: Free Virtual 
Conference
Conference website: https://www.
shetland-fhs.org.uk/

Riding the Waves 
of History

37th Annual Conference of 
the NSW & ACT Association 
of Family History Societies
When: 16 - 18 
September 2022
All Presentations Via 
ZOOM and YOUTUBE
Hosted by the Newcastle Family 
History Society  
with Maitland & Beyond 
Family History
Conference website: https://
ridingthewavesofhistory.com.au/

Sands of Time
Local and Family 
History Conference
When: 21 - 23 October 2022
Where: Redcliffe Dolphins 
League Club, Redcliffe 4020
Conference website: https://
sandsoftime.org.au/

Family History Down 
Under (FHDU)

When: 8 - 11 November 2022
Where: Castle Hill RSL Club, 
Castle Hill, NSW 2154
Conference website: https://www.
fhdu22.com/#overview

 

Family History News

Starts Tuesday 
6 September @ 7 PM 
for 4 weeks

Family History  
Fundamentals

Start your family history 
research on a solid foundation. 
Presenters are experienced GSQ 
researchers. All sessions to be 
recorded and available until 2 
weeks after the Q&A session on 
27 September. 

Virtual event via Zoom

For more information about this course and to book: CLICK HERE
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